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[image: image1.png]#Self Screening Check- Javellin app/paper copy

ochild is ready to go to hockey- hockey gear dressed as best
possible

#Tme arrival ( 15 minutes max)

*Mask for all entering the buidling, Parents must also self screen as
well.

If you are feeling unwell please do not go to the arena, please call
coach and let them know.

*Provide a Water bottle labelled for your child.

* Hand Sanitize your hands at the entrance, and when
you leave the building. Make sure you wear mask at
all times, and social distance. Only players and
referee's can remove mask while on the ice.

Ensure you have completed your Self screening check
Drop off your child

Let your child know whether you are waiting in the
parking lot or you will be arriving to pick them up.
Folow the directions of the staff at the rink, minimize
time inside the builiding and follow the arrow for
entering and exiting the buidling.

After Oct 19 only one specator will be allowed in the
building

Dressing rooms must have social distancing and a
maximum of 15 mins allowed by all players to get in
and change and change after their ice time.

Masks must be warn at all time,

Any one not following protocols will be asked to leave
immediately.

if you are feeling ill at the rink please let your coach know
immediately, you will need to leave as soon as possible. You
will be instructed to call the MHU. You will be required to
stay home 24 hours of not feeling well and provide a negative
co-vid test to return. All parent and family members will also
be required to do so before entering the rink.

Please call the Health unit immediately for directions

519 663.5317

All individuals not feeling well must report to our Covid
manager so we can track all cases.






What will happen if there is a confirmed case of COVID-19 in a rink?
If a player or volunteer/ parent/ board member tests positive for COVID-19, they cannot return to rink until they are cleared according to public health guidance.
If a player tests positive for COVID-19 or needs to stay home to self-monitor for symptoms, will they be able to come to hockey still? 
No, a player will not be able to return to hockey if they exhibit any of the symptoms or are have been  in contact with  someone with covid. 

If a rink is forced to close due to COVID-19, will the hockey cease?  
Yes, hockey will cease if an association is forced to close due to a great number of co-vid cases.  It will depend on the number of teams that are affected, if its an isolated case or if there are multiple cases. 

How will rinks be kept clean?
Rinks will have increased cleaning and disinfecting of high touch surfaces and common areas during the course of a school day. Cleaning and disinfecting will be completed on a rotational basis. Frequency will be determined by amount of use.
How will players/ members access washrooms?
Proper physical distancing measures will be required; Washrooms will be cleaned regularly throughout the day.
What measures are being put in place to ensure proper hand hygiene?
Hand sanitizing self-dispensing stations will be at arena entrances. Hand sanitizer will be available in main hallways and other areas of the rink. players will be trained on appropriate hand hygiene during the first week of hockey. 
Will staff receive training regarding health and safety protocols?
All board members, coaching staff, and parents will have received mandatory training on health and safety protocols related to COVID-19 prior to the start of the hockey year.  
Will players be required to wear a mask in the rink? On the ice? On the bench?  
Public health units have stated their support for mandatory face coverings for all players as one public health intervention to ensure players are safe in the rink Face coverings are an additional measure of protection to help ensure the safety of our players and staff, especially in rinks. 

Face coverings are required for all players entering the building, as soon as they get ready to hit the ice, they may remove the face shield. Parents needs to be aware that there are potential risks on the bench and on the ice without a mask. There will be no spitting and no bodily fluids exchanged or the player will be suspended.  

Coaches:  All Coaches will be required to wear medical grade masks/ material masks  at all times within the rinks plus outside if two metres physical distancing cannot be maintained. In addition, for staff who are regularly in close contact with players, additional personal protective equipment (PPE) shall be worn, such as gloves for trainers.  
What if a player refuses to wear a mask?
If a player refuses to wear a mask and does not have a preapproved medical accommodation, the association will have permission to send home the player immediately not complying with the regulations. This is also going for any parent or spectators in the building. 
Will players and volunteers be required to self-screen?
Everyone is expected to be responsible and accept their shared and collective actions to preserve public health. Parents/guardians are expected to monitor their children for signs of infectious illness every day. Players, coaches, volunteers who are sick should not attend hockey.


All members will be required to self-screen daily before attending hockey through the javelin app, or the paper copy.  Each team Is required to have a covid manager tracing all members in the building. If someone is experiencing symptoms of COVID-19, they must stay home from hockey and seek testing and appropriate medical attention.
What will happen if player or volunteer member develops symptoms?
Any player or member who develops COVID-19 symptoms while at the rink will:

· Be immediately separated from others in a pre-designated isolation area until they can go home. Please see the Rink staff for a designated area. 

· Maintain physical distancing

· Not take public transportation

· Be supervised, from a distance where possible, after they are isolated (by persons wearing appropriate personal protective equipment)

· Wear personal protective equipment that is consistent with health guidance

 How will we report suspected and confirmed cases?
All associations must immediately report any suspected or confirmed cases of COVID-19 within the rink to the local public health unit. The covid Manager for each association must provide any materials (for example, daily attendance and transportation records) to public health officials to support contact tracing and other activities in accordance with all applicable legislation, including the Municipal Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act.

Public health officials will determine any additional steps required, including but not limited to the declaration of an outbreak and, in discussion with the Greater London Hockey Association, closure of teams, hockey associations. Associations must report daily, any suspected and confirmed cases within the hockey community to the Ministry of Health Unit 

If a player, parent, board member, volunteer tests positive for COVID-19 at an assessment centre, they cannot return to rink until they are cleared according to public health guidance. After the initial positive test, when they retest negative, they can return to school after they are symptom-free for 24 hours.

We will communicate about the status of COVID-19 cases in their rinks in keeping with ministry guidance and relevant privacy legislation and maintain a dedicated contact in the local public health unit and a list of the locations of the closest COVID-19 assessment sites.
Coach’s Guidelines to a Participant testing Positive for Co-vid 19
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Note: Required from a physician or Negative Covid test to return to play.
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